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TAPE 43, SIDE A

CHAIR HAYDEN:  Calls meeting to order at 11:15 a.m.

WORK SESSION HB 3181

JANET ADKINS, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Describes HB 3181; submits (-2)
amendments and  informative material (EXHIBIT A).

035   REP. HOSTICKA: Asks about city size clarification.

JANET ADKINS: Responds.

045  REP. HOSTICKA: Will someone be testifying in favor of these
amendments?

CHAIR HAYDEN:  I don't think so.

REP. HOSTICKA: I'm wondering if the intent here is to give the cities
the option  to use their services and pay fees or if it just to  say
they don't have to pay fees and then if they use the services the rest
of the people in the  county have  to pay  for it -  is this drafted
incorrectly?

057  JANET ADKINS: Asked  the speakers office  two questions: Do they
want  to include  fees and  assessments both  or just assessments?, and 
they  wanted  to  include  both service charges and assessments; and if 
they wanted these smaller cities to  be completely  out of  the
jurisdiction  of the boundary commission and that wasn't what they
wanted in the bill.

PUBLIC HEARING 3181 Witnesses:  Steve Gordon, Lane Co. Boundary



Commission

078  STEVE GORDON,  LANE CO.  BOUNDARY COMMISSION:  Testifies in
opposition;  submits  written  testimony  and  informative material from
James A Saul. (EXHIBIT  B)

142  REP. ROBERTS: How  do you make a  determination of what the fees
are going to be?  Isn't that set down in statute?

GORDON:  Yes it is.  The amount that we charge is not.

REP. ROBERTS: Then how do you  make a determination on who is going to
pay?

GORDON: Under the statute all cities are assessed based on population.

153  REP. ROBERTS: Would  a Springfield person  pay the same per person
as Eugene?

GORDON:  Yes.

167  REP. EDMUNSON and GORDON: Discuss the fee amount comparison between
cities.

REP. EDMUNSON: Of the proposed fee assessment of $485 to Junction City,
does that pay for the staff time if Junction City had to process these
themselves?

GORDON:  No.

REP.  EDMUNSON:  Why  would   Junction  City  support abolishing its
arrangement?

GORDON: The issue in Junction City is a philosophical one.

HB 2339 - PUBLIC HEARING Witnesses:  Sharon Schrenk, Farm Operator
Walter Eichler, Corvallis Farmer

191  JANET ADKINS: Describes HB 2339; submits (-2) amendments and
informative material (EXHIBIT C).

260  REP. HOSTICKA: Do vehicles  over 80,000 pounds usually operate in
tandem and under special permit anyway?

JANET ADKINS: Not the farm plated vehicles currently, but any other
truck over  80,000 pounds is here under special permit.

275  SHARON SCHRENK,  FARM OPERATOR: Testifies  concerning of HB 2339;
submits written testimony (EXHIBIT  D).

394   WALTER EICHLER, CORVALLIS FARMER: Testifies on HB 2339. - Talks
about expenses.

TAPE 44, SIDE A

034   EICHLER: Talks about drug testing.

044   SCHRENK: Talks about drug testing.

059  REP. EDMUNSON: Asks witnesses to explain what changes would improve



the amendments.

EICHLER: Concerned about wanting to have trucks carry over 80,000.00
lbs.

087   SCHRENK: Talks about weight of truck issue.

095  REP. ROBERTS: The weight is set because of the wear and tear on the
highways and streets; you need to have a special trip ticket if you go
over 80,000 pounds. - these amendments are as good as it will get. -
will only support amendments as they are.

WORK SESSION HB 2339

REP. ROBERTS MOVES THE (-2) AMENDMENTS TO HB 2339.

HEARING NO OBJECTION THE MOTION CARRIES

REP. ROBERTS MOVES HB 2339 AS AMENDED TO THE FLOOR WITH A DO PASS
RECOMMENDATION.

IN A ROLL CALL VOTE THE MOTION CARRIES.

Rep. Roberts will carry the bill.

Meeting Adjourned.

Submitted by:              Reveiwed by:

Timothy Marshall           Janet Adkins Committee Clerk           
Committee Administrator
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